




State Environmental Quality Review Act 

NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

Notice of Determination of Non-Significance  

 

 

Project Number: None        Date: July 12, 2023 

 

 This Notice is issued pursuant to Part 617 of the implementing regulations pertaining to 

Article 8 (State Environmental Quality Review Act) of the Environmental Conservation Law. 

 

 The City of Binghamton City Council as lead agency has determined that the proposed 

action described below will not have a significant effect on the environment and a Draft 

Environmental Impact Statement will not be prepared.    

 

Name of Action:  Sale of City-owned real property at 76 Glenwood Ave.    

 

SEQRA Status:  Type 1   

Unlisted  

 

 

Conditioned Negative Declaration:  Yes  

No  

 

Description of Action:   

 

Sale of 76 Glenwood Avenue for use as residential green space. 
 

Location:  76 Glenwood Ave, Binghamton, Broome County, New York 
 

Reasons Supporting This Determination:   
 

The proposed action is the sale of vacant real property to a private entity for use as residential 

green space.  
  

The lead agency has reviewed an Environmental Assessment Form and the criteria contained in 6 

NYCRR 617.7 (c) to identify the relevant areas of environmental concern, thoroughly analyzed 

the identified relevant areas of environmental concern, and determined that the action will not 

have a significant adverse impact on the environment for the following reasons: 
 

• The proposed action will not conflict with an adopted land use plan or zoning regulations, 

nor result in a change in land use. 

• The proposed action will not impair the character or quality of the existing community. 

• The proposed action will not have an impact on a Critical Environmental Area. 

• The proposed action will not impact traffic or infrastructure, energy use, or water and 

sewer infrastructure. 

• The proposed action will not negatively impact important historic resources, and the site 

was found to have no historical significance by the Commission on Architecture & Urban 

Design. 

• The proposed action will not result in an adverse impact to natural resources, erosion and 

flooding, or human health. 
  

For Further Information 
 

Contact Person: Giovanni Scaringi, Ph.D., President 

City of Binghamton City Council 
 

Address:  City Hall 

38 Hawley Street 

Binghamton, NY 13901 

 

Telephone Number: 607-772-7005 (City Clerk’s Office)  


